## The Israeli National Information Center for Non-Ionizing Radiation

Supported by the government of Israel

22 January 2017 Ref. 622

To:

Andre Fauteux Magazine La Maison du 21e siecle Via email: andre@maisonsaine.ca

## Re: Proof for WiFi in Kindergartens

Email dated 19 January 2017

Dear Andre.

Thank you for your e-mail.

The TNUDA Center deals with information on non-ionizing radiation and its effects on public health.

The main activities of TNUDA Center is collecting, compiling and processing the accumulated information on non-ionizing radiation and making this information accessible.

I would like to clarify that the center is not a government body but an academic entity. It does not represent the ministry of health or education and we do not approve or not approve the use of wifi/mobile phones etc. in schools. Moreover, the center has full academic freedom in its activity. We do however consult to these ministries.

As to your question, there is a guidance in the 2013 Director general statement that where installation of a wired network alone is not feasible, a wireless network could be installed, under several limitations including age limitation. Specifically under this Director General ,wireless network could not be installed in kindergartens. These quidelines were written in accordance with our recommendation.

If you have any further questions to a Ministry in Israel you should contact them directly.

Sincerely,

Prof. Siegal Sadetzki, MD, MPH

Head, cancer & Radiation Epidemiology Unit Gertner Institute, Sheba Medical Center

Ramat Gan, Israel

Website: www. tnuda.org.il email: info@tnuda.org.il

Tnuda Center, Gertner Institute, Chaim Sheba Medical Center, Tel Hashomer, 5262000, ISRAEL | fax: +972-3-53499360